## Borough of New Stanton Public Hearing November 19, 2009

The Public Hearing was called to order by Council President Scott Sistek at 6:30 p.m. The hearing was held at the New Stanton Municipal Building, 451 North Center Avenue, New Stanton, Pennsylvania.

Members present were Scott Sistek, Todd Bartlow, Thomas Smith, Wilbur Bussard and Robert Quinn. Members absent were Sally Kintigh and James Mack.

There was a quorum present.

Council President said the purpose of this public hearing is on the Miller Alley Vacation. This has been announced as the time and place for the Public Hearing on the Miller Alley Vacation Ordinance. It will be considered for adoption at the next scheduled meeting which is going to be following immediately after this Public Hearing., Thursday, November 19, 2009. It was advertised in the Tribune Review on October 19, 2009.

Notice of this Hearing and the Ordinance to be considered for adoption by Borough Council at its regularly scheduled meeting immediately following this meeting Thursday, November 19, 2009; was also mailed to various property owners in the Borough whose properties may be affected by the Alley Vacation. We have the resident list and the letter that went to the residents.

Notice of this Hearing and Ordinance to be considered for adoption by Borough Council at its regularly scheduled meeting to be held immediately following this meeting Thursday, November 19, 2009 was posted at Arona Road, by Public Works employees Gary Ryan and John Rhoades.

The proceedings of this Public Hearing shall be recorded. Anyone wishing to present testimony shall do so under oath. The same procedures shall be followed for anyone in the audience wishing to ask questions of anyone who presents testimony.

The following documents has be entered into the record of these proceedings

## **Exhibits:**

- **A.** Legal Advertisement of the Public Hearing and Proposed Ordinance and Proof of Publication for the same.
  - **B.** Affidavit of mailings to various Borough Property Owners.
  - **C.** Affidavit of posting Various Properties and places throughout the Borough.
  - **D.** Anyone wishing to give testimony please rise; raise your right hand and the Oath shall be administered.

## Borough of New Stanton Public Hearing November 19, 2009

Since there was no testimony Council President Scott Sistek closed the Public Hearing at 6:36 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Roll Mary Ann Roll

Secretary